
Project Notification  October 2019 Road 

 

 

Payneham Road and O.G. Road 
Junction Upgrade

 

Dear Resident / Business Owner 

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) is upgrading the junction at 
Payneham and O.G. roads, Felixstow. The project will improve road safety, traffic efficiency and 
access for cyclists at this location.  

Safety will be improved at the intersection through infrastructure upgrades and the provision of additional right 
turn controls on Payneham Road, assisting the reduction of right turn crashes at this location.  

Construction commenced on Wednesday, 9 October 2019, with the completion expected mid-2020, weather 
permitting.  

Works will occur as a combination of day and night works throughout construction, commencing with day 
works only until Saturday 19 October. Day works will generally occur between 7am and 4.30pm, Monday to 
Saturday and night works will generally occur between 7pm and 7am, from Sunday evening to Saturday 
morning each week.   There will be no works between Christmas and the New Year. 

Planned works will include:  

 provision of an additional right turn lane from Payneham Road to O.G Road 

 widening of the left turn lane from Payneham Road to O.G. Road 

 extension and widening of the left turn lane from O.G. Road to Payneham Road 

 widening of Payenham Road 

 installation of new traffic signal infrastructure  

 new road lighting 

 installation of new medians and pedestrian islands 

Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible. Advance notice will be 
provided if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access.  

Lane and speed restrictions will be in place during these works. Road users are advised to follow the direction 
of traffic management staff and observe signage. Roadside signage will be in place to alert motorists to traffic 
changes.  

Works will be managed to minimise disturbance to local residents, however some noise can be expected. 



 

 

 
  

The map below shows the design features of the new road configuration and junction upgrade.  

 

 

DPTI appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken.  

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call  
1300 794 880 or visit www.dpti.sa.gov.au/payneham_OG or email dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 

 

Yours sincerely 

Community and Stakeholder Engagement Team 
Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure 

9 October 2019 


